
Governor Greg Abbott has suspended a statute concerning appearance before a notary 
public to acknowledge real-estate instruments such as mortgages. This suspension temporarily 
allows for appearance before a notary public via videoconference when executing such 
documents, avoiding the need for in-person contact during the COVID-19 pandemic. The 
conditions that will apply whenever this suspension is invoked can be foundhere. 
  
"Texas is providing flexibility in the notarization process by way of this temporary suspension 
to ensure Texans can continue to stay home as much as possible to keep themselves and 
others safe," said Governor Abbott. "Allowing for appearance before a notary public via 
videoconference will aid in our continued efforts to mitigate the spread of COVID-19 and 
protect public health." 
  
This suspension will remain in effect until the earlier of May 30, 2020, or until the March 13, 
2020 disaster declaration is lifted or expires. Documents executed while this suspension is in 
effect, and in accordance with its terms, will remain valid after the termination of this 
suspension. 
	


